James Goldstene

Executive Officer
California Air Resources Board
1001 “I” Street Sacramento, CA 95812
Re: Comments on Second Notice of Proposed 15-Day Changes to the AB 32 Cap-and-Trade Regulation and Mandatory Reporting Requirements
Dear Mr. Goldstene,

CEERT appreciates this opportunity to comment on the second set of proposed 15-day changes to the cap-and-trade regulation developed by the Air Resources Board (ARB).  We wish to comment on two specific issues at this time, each of them dealing with the treatment of imported electricity.
Imported Renewable Electricity and the RPS Adjustment
CEERT appreciates CARB’s efforts to refine the treatment of imported electricity, and supports the revisions to the regulation.  However, given the ongoing uncertainty around the requirements for imported electricity under the California Renewable Portfolio Standard, it is not yet possible to fully evaluate the fairness or soundness of the changes to Section 95852(b).  CEERT views the RPS and cap-and-trade programs to be loosely linked by the allowed use of RECs as a compliance tool in both programs.  We strongly suggest that the ARB work in close coordination with the California Public Utilities as they develop a decision on the portfolio content categories and the California Energy Commission as they develop the RPS eligibility guidebook and regulations for the municipal utilities on the treatment of Renewable Energy Credits and imported electricity.  Specifically, CEERT recommends that the ARB include a statement of intent to reevaluate and modify this section as appropriate, pending decisions by the CEC or CPUC, to ensure that policies of the three energy agencies are aligned and that the goals of the programs remain intact. 

Reporting Requirements for “Asset Controlling Suppliers” 
CEERT is also concerned about a carve-out for “Asset Controlling Suppliers,” which enables an entity to claim specified imports for all transactions regardless of the actual generation source.  This allowance creates an unfair market advantage for one entity over many others.  We therefore request that CARB require all electricity importers to properly identify and report the emissions associated with import transactions to ensure a level playing field and avoid a considerable and unfair market advantage for Asset Controlling Suppliers.

In conclusion, CEERT is grateful to the staff and board for providing an open venue for stakeholders to discuss and work through these complex issues.
Respectfully Submitted,

Danielle Osborn Mills

Policy Director
Center for Energy Efficiency and Renewable Technologies
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